
Questions?
Transportation Project 

Manager Kim Trainor, P.E. 
573-248-2576

kimberly.trainor@modot.mo.gov

Area Engineer Brian Haeffner 
660-349-0892

brian.haeffner@modot.mo.gov

More information 
is available online at 

www.modot.org/northeast
 and in the MoDOT Northeast 
District office located at 1711 S. 

Highway 61 in Hannibal.

SIGN UP FOR 
E-UPDATES AND 

TEXT ALERTS:
Keep informed about this 

project and others by 
subscribing to MoDOT’s free 
email subscription service at 
modot.org/northeast under 

the Travelers tab. When signing 
up, select the project 

“McMasters Avenue in 
Hannibal.”

Improvements are coming to U.S. 61 and McMaster’s Avenue in 
Hannibal this spring.  Below are some facts about the project:
- Contractor is Chester Bross Construction of Palmyra, Missouri
- Cost of project is $5,213,662
- 4.2 miles of resurfacing of U.S. 61/McMaster’s Avenue (north of MO 
168 intersection to Warren Barrett Drive)
- No center turn lane from Stardust intersection to Route 36/61 
Interchange - right in/right out access only (four lanes open; two lanes 
northbound/two lanes southbound for 80 days during the project)
- Night work for resurfacing 8 pm to 6 am
- 2720 ft. of reconstructed sidewalk (east side)
- 2000 ft. of new sidewalk (west side); 5400 ft. of new curb
- 14 reconstructed resident driveway entrances
- 9 reconstructed business entrances; 6 reconstructed street entrances
- Improvements to the Stardust Intersection include:
   >Southbound right turn lane
   >Removal of “No Right on     Red” restriction
   >New signals

The entirety of the project will 
span from north of the Route 

168/61 Intersection to the 
Warren Barrett/61 

Intersection in Hannibal.

Road Work Coming...
Spring/Summer 2018

Schedule (weather permitting)
- April 23 - Bross begins setting up 
work zone signs
- Mid May - Center turn lane is 
closed - no left turns between Star-
dust Drive and I-72 Interchange; 
work begins on east side of McMas-
ter’s Avenue to improve curb/gutter/
sidewalks.
- June 18 - Aug. 6, 2018 - Stardust 
and Pirate Pride Drive Closed
- September - Resurfacing begins
- Mid October - project complete

 >Pedestrian cross walks on  
   all sides
- Signal poles in safer locations 
(moving the signal pole at West Ely)
- New overhead signs at the Route 
61/36 Interchange
- Drainage improvements



(Left) Existing
Intersection
Pirate Pride Dr. 
and Stardust Dr.

(Below) Traffic 
control during 
improvements; 
Pirate Pride and 
Stardust Drives 
will be closed 
June 18 through 
August 6

Completed -  new 
crosswalks, right 
turn lane, signals, 
improved and 
new sidewalk


